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Letter 
from the Curate 

 

 
 

 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
By the time you read this it will be getting on for nearly two 
ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ wŜǾΩŘ {ǳŜ ƭŜŦǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ LǎƭŜ ƻŦ ²ƛƎƘǘΦ  Iƻǿ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ 
time passes!  Thanks to everyone working together and to the 
Rural Dean, Philip Brent, organising cover (despite a challenging 
time for our Deanery with several benefices vacant apart from 
ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴύΣ ΨƴƻǊƳŀƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΩ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƘǳǎ ŦŀǊΦ 
 
The good news is that the PCC have now had their meeting with 
the Archdeacon and the Rural Dean and have been given the go 
ahead to prepare our parish profile, the first step on the road to 
filling our vacancy.  It is also hoped that work on refurbishing the 
Church Street Vicarage will commence in July. 
 
Meanwhile the Rose and Sweet Pea Show and Village Fête will soon be with us (30th June).  
The show provides us with a great opportunity for welcoming old and new members of the 
community and showing them some of the ways we reach out in the name of Christ.  It also 
raises much needed funds towards the day to day running of the church.  More than that, it 
is a fun day out for people of all ages.  Will the Teddy Bears be abseiling from the church 
tower this year?  Do come and find out! 
 
With every blessing, 
 

Revõd Sonia 
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In this Monthõs Priory News é 
 
 

 
 
 

Dear All, 
 

I suppose all of us would have to admit to 
having watched at least some of the Royal 
Wedding last Saturday.  I was working on the 
website at the time but I must say the music 
and "that address" did cause my attention to 
wander!  I find it rather sad that we seem to 
have fewer and fewer weddings taking place 
here at the Priory.  We might not be able to 
manage the open-topped landau but we do 
have a beautiful old building to offer.  And I 
may be old-fashioned but I have to say, 
"there's nowt to beat a church wedding!" 
 
So, in talking to your friends about what you 
get up to on a Sunday, why not put in a good 
word for anyone planning a wedding and tell 
them we do a good job at The Priory! 
 
We've lots of interesting things in this month's 
magazine, so read on . . .  
 

John  

 

 

Margaret seems to have an uncanny knack 
of choosing recipes which make me feel 
hungry! I don't suppose you give lessons in 
how to make them, do you, Margaret? 

Our thanks to Revd Sue for the cover picture which shows the 
chair she bought with the vouchers given to her by our church.  
Of course, just because Sue chose it doesn't mean she'll get the 
chance to sit on it! (Move over, Cleo, it's Moriarty's turn next!) 
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Thanks to those who have sent in articles for Priory News. Please keep them coming. 
Please note: pictures containing recognisable children must be accompanied by 
authorisation to publish from their parents or guardians. We will not publish the 
names of children pictured unless specifically requested to do so by their 
parents or guardians. 
John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 343860      priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the June issue of Priory News BEFORE the 
deadline of Friday, 22nd June. Thank you. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Reports, News & Dates For Your Diary 
 
 

¶ News From The Tower 
 
1,400 bell ringers died during the First World War.  You can honour 
their memory 100 years after the end of the war by becoming one of 
the 1,400 new bell ringers and joining others across the nation in 
ringing on the centenary of the Armistice in November 2018.   If there 
is anyone willing to take up the challenge, please contact Hilary on 
01778 345478 for further information or come to our practice night 
on Friday evenings at 7.30 pm where you will be made very welcome.   
 
We have had a visiting band of ringers from Washingborough and Waddington in the 
afternoon of 21 April and a band from Gedney on 12 May, also in the afternoon.    
 
We look forward to seeing you all at the Rose and Sweet Pea Show on 30 June. 
 

Mike  

 

¶ Coffee Morning 
 
Some forty people braved the uncharacteristically sunny morning on 17th May to make the 
church coffee morning another huge success. 
 
This was the meeting at which the spoils of the previous twelve months where distributed 
to a number of local good causes and the following grants were gratefully received. 
 
¶ Lives (formally "First Responders") £100 
¶ Air Ambulance                                 £100 
¶ Church hall Fund                             £500 
¶ Church Hall Garden                         £100 
¶ Church Spire Lighting                      £100 
¶ Church Music                                  £200 
 
The morning raised a creditable £250, a splendid start to fund raising for the current year. 
 
Thanks, as always, to all who helped and all who came.  We hope to see you all again on 
12th July for the afternoon tea between 3 o'clock and 4.30 and please bring your friends 
and relations to ensure this is a very rewarding and sociable occasion. 
 

John Marsh  
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¶ Strutting our Stuff 

We have so many groups and activities which welcome newcomers and regulars alike.  Only 
some are displayed on our main notice board.. If yours isn't there please speak to me after 
church or 'phone me (01778 341982) so all are included. 
 

Bet Washbrooke  

 

¶ Holy Chaos takes a Ride 
 
You never know who or what you'll encounter as you walk up 
the church pathway! Sometimes it's Philip Astle being taken 
for a walk by Buster whilst at other times it's Clive Hankers 
with his hounds. Well, the other Wednesday morning I was 
on my way to do some church photocopying and I was forced 
off the path!  I think this must have been just before the 
donkeys went back to the coast for the summer season and 
they needed a bit of practice.  Later there were some happy 
chuckles from inside the church.  Kate and her helpers are 
certainly doing a fine job!  My thanks to Chris Halley, who 
also nearly got trampled on, for the photograph. 
 

John  

 

¶ A Handful of Pleasant Delights 
 
The popular recorder consort Freshe Ayre presents a fascinating concert to celebrate the 
уллǘƘ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ {ǘ .ƻǘƻƭǇƘΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ Quarrington where our much respected former 
ŎǳǊŀǘŜ aŀǊƪ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŎŀǊΦ ! ǾŀǊƛŜŘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŀƴƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ Ψ{ǳƳŜǊ ƛǎ 
ƛŎǳƳŜƴ ƛƴΩ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŦƻǳƴŘŜŘΣ ǘƻ ŀ ōǊŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ нмǎǘ 
century Suite by our very own John Worthington, via music from the Tudor period, English 
Civil War and a baroque Sonata.  There is something for everyone!  As well as 5 sizes of 
recorders the group will play a consort of crumhorns (reed instruments beloved of Henry 
VIII), oboe, keyboard and medieval string instruments such as psaltery and symphony plus 
nakers, tabor and timbrel. The group is once again joined by the soprano Sam Graper. 
 

Sunday 10th  June, 2018 a t 6pm 

St Botolphõs Church, Quarrington, Sleaford NG 34 8RS 
 
Admission is free but donations are encouraged.  
 

Philip    
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¶ Message from the far South 
 
Greetings to you all from East Cowes, Isle of Wight. Thank you so much for our farewell 
vouchers, which we have converted into a lovely swivel chair. Including the cats, we were 
likely all four to be fighting for the right to sit on it, so we also bought another one 
ourselves.  
 
Bless you all for your generosity and the happy memories of our time with you: we very 
much hope some of you might feel the urgent need for a holiday down south, and we 
would be delighted to see any of you at our new home, 
 
 69 Victoria Grove, 
 East Cowes, 
  PO32 6DL.   
 
With love, 

Rev Sue and Charles   

 
(Ed.  To see a picture of the chair (plus occupant!) see the front cover.) 

 
 
 

¶ Rose and Sweet Pea Show 
 

June 30th from 1.00 - 4.30pm in the Priory Church, Hall and Gardens. 

 
Well, June is here at last and that means there will be requests for help and donations to 
make this year's Rose and Sweet Pea Show a success. 
 

¶ Please try to sell the raffle tickets you will have been given. 

¶ Doƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ¢ƻƳōƻƭŀ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ǎǘŀƭƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƴƻǎǘ  
 welcome as well as wrapped jam jars filled with small sweets.  

¶ Cakes, biscuits and other teatime treats are requested for afternoon teas as well as 
 the cake stall. 

¶ Have you any homemade items to sell on the craft stall? 

¶ Help on the day is needed - especially setting up and clearing away. 
 
All donations can be left at the church. There will boxes provided. Please speak to a 
member of the PCC if you are available to help on the day.  
hƘΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǊǘƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜΦ 
Many Thanks. 

Kate  
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¶ Tombola 
 

There will be the usual tombola stall at this year's Rose and Sweet Pea Show.  There will be 
a box provided at the back of church for any donations or they may be brought to 33 Park 
Road. 
 

Liz  

 

¶ An invitation to a very special occasion 
 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ bŀƴŎȅΩǎ мллǘƘ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ tŀǊǘȅ ƻƴ {ŀǘΦ WǳƴŜ нƴŘΦƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ IŀƭƭΦ  5ǊƻǇ ƛƴ 
between 10am - 3pm.to share in the celebrations.  No personal presents but a donation 
towards the cost of repairs for the Church Hall Roof would be gratefully received. 
 

Anthea  

 

¶ In Memoriam - June 13th 
 

Please note that the floodlights for the above date have been sponsored by Helen Kirby and 
Sandra Phipps in memory of their mother, the late Joyce Knowles, who was a regular 
communicant at our former 8.00 am Services.  They have kindly given us a cheque for £80 
since Joyce would have been 80 on 18th June.  Joyce, you may recall, suffered from motor 
neurone disease and passed away in 2006. 
 

Revd Sonia  

(Ed. Please see the photograph and a poem in memory of Joyce on page 18.) 
 

¶ A Plea for help 
 

A little while ago we asked if anyone would be able to offer help with any of the week-by-
week 'jobs' in the church.  I thought that maybe a word or two of explanation would help to 
clarify what is needed. 
 

We have a number of rotas in place which help to make sure that services run smoothly - 
these include readers, flower arrangers, cleaners, brass polishers, sidesmen, those who 
take up the bread and wine at communion, those who make coffee after the morning 
service and those who lead the intercessions.  There are many other jobs which are covered 
by the churchwardens and others; oh, and you may have noticed the servers, the organist 
and, of course, Revd Sonia!  So, what do we need? 
 

We need willing people to add to some of the rotas just once in a while, say, once every 
two months or so.  As with all rotas, the more names there are on each, the less each 
individual is called upon and in any case it would be good to see some new faces.  At the 
moment we are particularly in need of sidesmen and those who lead the intercessions.  If  
you feel reluctant, shy or embarrassed, you needn't. In this month's letter Sonia mentions 
"working together" and after all we belong to a family - the family of the church, so we 
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must 'pull together'.  Please, please offer your help in one way or another.  Have a chat with 
Caroline or Nick if you feel you can, or alternatively contact me and I'll tell you who 
organises which rota. 

Jo hn  

 

¶ Mission Matters 

 
Thank you....... to everyone who contributed to the raising of £340 at the recent 'Quiz 
Night'.  The monies raised will go towards the Church Hall Fund.  We are especially grateful 
to Judy Stevens who is so willing to help us organise such events and acts as Quiz Master for 
the evening.  I should also like to thank Jan , Jo and Penny who worked so hard beforehand 
and on the day.  

Victoria  

 

Rose and Sweet Pea Show 
 

Mission Matters are  manning a children's tombola stall at the show this year. (in addition 
to the adult one)  There will be a box at the back of church from the beginning of June for 
donations.  We should be very grateful for contributions of items suitable for children of 
any age.  This is a new stall this year, and we hope you will feel able to support it. 
 

Thinking ahead 
 
Now is the time to book the date of Sunday July 22nd for the annual Hog Roast.  There will 
be the usual meat, with vegetarian option and delicious desserts.  The very popular 
Dixieland Band will also be performing again.  In addition this year, there will be a short 
outdoor service with music by Psalm 98 to conclude.  Please mention it to friends and 
family and book your tickets early. 
 

...... and finally, how is the poppy knitting going?  Don't forget, we need as many knitted 
poppies as possible for a display on Remembrance Sunday.  If you need any information or 
you have missed the pattern details, please contact Penny on 01778 347942 

Victoria  

 

¶ Muddy Puddle Walk - 3rd June 
 
Our children will be taking part in the national "Peppa Pig's Muddy Puddle 
Walk" to raise money for Save the Children.  They will be walking in the 
Church Hall garden between 11.30 am and 1.00 pm, after the 10 o'clock service on Sunday, 
3rd June.  Please pick up a sponsor form from the back of church if you feel able to sponsor 
a child for this event.  Further details from Ted on 07799 667846 or by email:  
fiskted@gmail.com   
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Open the Book 
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ άhǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻƪέΚ {ƻƳŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳΥ ŀ 
generation of children growing up who had never heard the Bible stories many of us take 
for granted as part of our heritage. The solution was simple, teams of storytellers to go in to 
schools to tell the stories.  

 
It sounds simple but in order to work it has to be well designed and tightly organised. This is 
ǿƘŜǊŜ άhǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻƪέ ŎƻƳŜǎ ƛƴΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǉǳƛǇǎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ 
deliver a 10 minute Bible story during an assembly slot to primary school children. The 
stories are expertly written to be exciting and heavy on dialogue and action so as to engage 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ п ǘƻ у ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜŘ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǘŜƭƭŜǊǎ 
who read the story and act it out using homemade props. Where possible the children are 
actively involved in the story whether by taking a walk-on role (costumed of course!), by 
calling out in crowd scenes or swaying from side to side during storms at sea.  
 
The stories are just that, stories that speak for 
themselves, and are not used as an oppor-tunity for 
sermonising or indoctrination. This means they are 
appropriate for delivery to mixed groups containing 
children of all faiths or none and head teachers are 
usually very happy to welcome groups into their 
schools. Many groups are set up by Churches 
Together organisations which is what we hope to do 
in the Deepings, starting this September. To do this 
ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ±h[¦b¢99w{ όǘƘŀǘΩǎ ȅƻǳ ŦƻƭƪǎύΦ ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ 
people who can be available during the day a couple 
of times a month to act as story tellers and we also need people who can make very simple 
costumes and props. There is a one day training session, hosted by the Bourne group on 
Thursday July 5th in Bourne Baptist Church to which we have been invited. Please attend if 
you have any interest at all in the project even if you are not sure at the moment. Let your 
Church organiser, Kate Drewett, know if you can help in any way. Further details can be 
found on the website www.biblesociety.org.uk  . 

Kate  

 

¶ Calling all Gardeners 
 
Do any of you with green fingers fancy running a monthly column suggesting jobs which 
need doing in the garden (with a bit advice on how, perhaps)?  If you are interested please 
contact me and we'll see if it might take off. 

John  

  

http://www.biblesociety.org.uk/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiV4eyRpsPaAhUJWxQKHQ1NCbQQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://telfordelim.com/community/open-the-book/&psig=AOvVaw3GliJ4dA26R85o9jD8tbTd&ust=1524122824029856
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CHURCH CALENDAR FOR JUNE 2018 
 

1st Friday  The Visit of the Blessed Virgin Mary to Elizabeth 
   5:30 pm  Friday Knights 
   6:45 pm Choir practice 
   7:30 pm   wƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ 
 

2nd Saturday 1:00 pm  Wedding of Jamie Rae Jennings & Emily Rose Pumfrey 
   10:00 -3:00 pm Nancy's Birthday Celebrations 
 

3rd SUNDAY THE FIRST SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 4) 

    9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
    10:00 am First Sunday Praise 
    11:15 am Baptism of Edward Andrew Dean-Wilkinson 
    11:30 - 1:00 pm  Muddy Puddle Walk 
    6:00 pm  Choral Evensong 
    6:00 pm  Admission of Churchwardens: St Guthlac's, M.D. 
 

5th Tuesday Boniface (Wynfrith) of Crediton, Apostle of Germany, Martyr, 754 
 

6th Wednesday 9:30 am  Holy Chaos Toddler Service 
   7:30 pm  PCC meeting at Cranmore Farmhouse preceeded 
      by Holy Communion at 7:00 pm 
   7:30 pm  House Group at 45 Crowson Way 
 

7th Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion (said) 
   10:30 am Home Communions 
   7:45 pm  Church Ladies' Fellowship: Cooking with Margaret Flegg 
 

8th  Friday  Thomas Ken, BIshop of Bath and Wells, Nonjuror, Hymn Writer 1711 
   5:30 pm Friday Knights 
   6:45 pm Choir practice 
   7:30 pm   wƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ 
 

9th Saturday Columba, Abbot of Iona, Missionary, 597 
   Visit from Boston Parish Church 
 

10th SUNDAY THE SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 5) 

   9:50 am  Junior Church 
   10:00 am Sung Eucharist with Prayers for Healing 
 

11th Monday BARNABAS THE APOSTLE 
 

12th Tuesday 9:00 am  Deanery Clergy Chapter: St John's, Spalding 
   2:00 pm  Holy Communion at Braeburn Lodge 
 

13th Wednesday 9:30 am  Holy Chaos Toddler Service 
   7:30 pm  House Group at 45 Crowson Way 
   7:30 pm  Deanery Synod at St Paul's, Spalding 
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14th Thursday 9:30 am Holy Communion (said) 
 

15th Friday  5:30 pm Friday Knights 
   6:45 pm Choir practice 
   7:30 pm  wƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ 
 
16th Saturday Richard, Bishop of Chichester, 1253 
 

17th SUNDAY THE THIRD SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 6) 

   10:00 am Family Communion 
   3:00 pm  Deanery Service at Surfleet 
 

20th Wednesday 9:30 am Holy Chaos Toddler Service 
   7:30 pm  House Group at 45 Crowson Way 
 

21st Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   7:45 pm  Church Ladies' Fellowship: Annual Outing 
 

22nd Friday  Alban, first Martyr of Britain, 250 
  ̀  5:30 pm  Friday Knights 
   No choir rehearsal this week 
   7:30 pm   wƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ 
 

23rd Saturday Etheldreda, Abbess of Ely, 678 
 

24th SUNDAY BIRTH OF JOHN THE BAPTIST  (Proper 7)  

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 

27th Wednesday 9:30 am Holy Chaos Toddler Service 
   7:30 pm House Group at 45 Crowson Way 
 

28th Thursday Irenaeus, Bishop of Lyons, Teacher, 200 
   9:30am  Holy Communion 
 

29th Friday  PETER AND PAUL, APOSTLES 
   5:30 pm Friday Knights 
   6:45 pm Choir practice 
   7:30 pm   wƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ 
 

30th Saturday 1:00 - 4:30pm Rose and Sweet Pea Show 
 

July 2018 
 

1st SUNDAY THE FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 8)  

    9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
    10:00 am First Sunday Praise 
    11:15 am Baptisms of Luca & Leonardo Tamburrini 
    6:00 pm  Choral Evensong 
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Saint of the Month: 

8th June Thomas Ken (1637-1711) 
 
Thomas Ken was born at Little Berkhamstead. His 
brother in law was Isaac Walton, the gentle author of 
Ψ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳǇƭŜŀǘ !ƴƎƭŜǊΩΦ Lƴ мсрн ƘŜ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ²ƛƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊ 
College and in 1656 New College Oxford where he took 
an MA degree. There he became a tutor and enjoyed 
taking part in musical gatherings. 
 

In 1662 Ken was ordained and after taking three parish posts in 1672 became a prebendary 
of Winchester Cathedral and chaplain to the bishop & also a fellow of Winchester College. 
Around this timŜ ƘŜ ǿǊƻǘŜ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ ƘȅƳƴǎ Ψ!ǿŀƪŜ Ƴȅ ǎƻǳƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƴΩ ŀƴŘ Ψ!ƭƭ 
ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜŜ Ƴȅ DƻŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƴƛƎƘǘΩ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻȄƻƭƻƎȅ ΨtǊŀƛǎŜ DƻŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǿƘƻƳ ŀƭƭ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ 
ŦƭƻǿΩΦ 
 
In 1679 he became chaplain to the Princess Mary ( later Queen). In 1683 he objected when 
his home had been chosen to house Nell Gwyn. Charles II nevertheless made him bishop of 
Bath and Wells in 1685 and he attended the king on his deathbed. In 1688 he was one of 
ǎŜǾŜƴ ōƛǎƘƻǇǎ ǿƘƻ ǊŜŦǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘ WŀƳŜǎ LLΩǎ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ LƴŘǳƭƎŜƴŎŜ ό ƎƛǾƛƴƎ toleration 
to Catholics)and was imprisoned in the Tower though later released.  
 
²ƘŜƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ ƻŦ hǊŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ aŀǊȅ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƘǊƻƴŜ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ΨDƭƻǊƛƻǳǎ wŜǾƻƭǳǘƛƻƴΩ 
Bishop Ken did not feel he could swear allegiance having already sworn allegiance to James 
II. In 1691 he was superseded in his bishopric and retired to Longleat to live with his friend 
Lord Weymouth. When Queen Anne ascended the throne she wanted him to return to Bath 
and Wells but he declined. He died in 1711 and was buried at St John the Baptist, Frome. 
 

Revd Sonia  

 
 

 
Our Diocese will have a presence at this year's 
Lincolnshire Show: 
 
If you are attending the show, why not come and find us 
at Stand DZ03 (Stand number 3 in the 'Discovery Zone'). 
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¶ Registers for April 
 
 
 

Baptisms:   ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ CŀƳƛƭȅΥ 
8th   Mason James Wood 
   Rosie Annette Penver 
19th  Philip Roger Astle 
22nd Rory Charles Laughton 
 
Funerals:   ²Ŝ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ keeping: 
12th  Beryl Joyce Willett 
 
 

  

 

Cooking with Margaret  
Crusty Pasta & Broccoli Bake  

Ingredients 
 
 
 
14 oz penne or macaroni 
1 red Onion roughly chopped 
9 oz head of broccoli stalk chopped small 
and florets halved 
1 vegetable stock cube 
1 tsp French mustard 
200 grams pot of creme fraiche 
4 oz grated cheddar cheese 
Small bunch parsley chopped 
4 oz fresh white breadcrumbs 
1/2 tsp dried mixed herbs 
 

Method 
 
1 Boil the pasta, onion and broccoli stalks in salted boiling water for 
about 7 minutes then add florets and cook for a further 3 minutes. 
Reserve about 400 mm of the water, then drain pasta and vegetables. 
 
2 Return the reserved water to pan and dissolve the stock cube and 
whisk in the mustard and creme fraiche, season to taste.  Bring to the 
boil.  Stir in drained pasta vegetables and half cheese mixing until 
melted stir in parsley. Heat grill. 
 
3 Tip the pasta and vegetables into a shallow oven proof dish.  Mix 
together cheese breadcrumbs and herbs scatter over the pasta . 
 
4 Grill for about 3 minutes turning to get the cheese brown - careful 
not to burn.  Remove and let the dish stand for 5 mins before serving. 
Enjoy. 
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Readings and Readers for June 
 1st Reading 1st Reader 2nd Reading 2nd Reader Gospel 

3rd 

THE FIRST SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 4) 

9:00 
am 

Deuteronomy 5: 
12-15 

Victoria 
Worthington 

2 Corinthians 4: 
5-12 

John 
Worthington 

Mark 2: 
23- 3:6 

10:00 
am 

Mark 2: 
23- 3:6 

Matt 
Billyard 

First Sunday Praise 

10th 

THE SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 5) 

10:00 
am 

Genesis 3: 
8-15 

Roger 
Bridgeman 

2 Corinthians 4: 
13-5:1 

Liz 
Bridgeman 

Mark 3: 
20-35 

17th 

THE THIRD SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 6) 

10:00 
am 

Ezekiel 17: 
22-24 

Family 
Communion 

2 Corinthians 5: 
6-10(11-13)14-17 

Family 
Communion 

Mark 4: 
26-34 

24th 

THE BIRTH OF JOHN THE BAPTIST (Trinity 4) 

10:00 
am 

Isaiah 40: 
1-11 

Adrian 
Hallam 

Acts 13: 
14b-26 

Tony 
Masters 

Luke 1: 
57-66,80 

July 
1st 

THE FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 8) 

9:00 
am 

Wisdom 1: 
13-15, 2:23-24 

Ann 
Bennett 

2 Corinthians 8: 
7-15 

Niccy 
Fisher 

Mark 5: 
21-43 

 
10:00 
am 

Mark 5: 
21-43 

Roger 
Bridgeman 

First Sunday Praise 

 
 
Servers 

 9:00 am 10:00 am 6:00 pm 

6th Geoff Paul John 

10th - Chris & Nick - 
17th - Simon & John - 

24th - Nick & Simon - 
July 1st Geoff Paul John 

 
Sidesmen 

3rd A Jane Thompson and Adrian Hallam 

10th B Anne Meekings and Liz Bridgeman 
17th C Tim Hitchborn and Cled Bennett 

24th D Trevor Harwood and Kim Hallam 

July 1st E Juliet Mills and Margaret Flegg 
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Intercessions 

 9:00 am 10:00 am 

3rd Rev Sonia T.B.A. 
10th - Niccy Fisher 

17th - Jo Astle 

24th - Tony Masters 
July 1st Rev Sonia T.B.A. 

 
 
 
Bread and Wine                      Coffee 

3rd Ann & Cled Bennett Johanna Jones & Jill Ironside 

10th Dick & Anthea Wray John & Sue Marsh 

17th John & Victoria Worthington Liz Spratley & LInda Sellars 
24th Pat Feek & Christine Payne Lin Witherington & Joan Dyke 

July 1st John & Linda Sellars Jan & Tanwen Fisk 
 
 

Flowers  Cleaning Brasses  

3rd Carole Mills - - - 

10th Anne Taylor 11th - 24th - Dick & Anthea Wray 

17th Eileen Day - 18th Joan Dyke & LInda Mann 

24th Pauline Brooksbank 25th - July 8th - Josie Waghorn & Joy Cunningham 

July 1st Carole Mills - - - 

 

 

¶ Information 
 
Have you checked the tables at the back of 
church recently?  There are leaflets, booklets, 
and general information about church 
activities and other local events.  In addition 
you will find copies of Crosslincs which has 
information from all over the Diocese.  We 
charge 50p for Priory News but Crosslinks is free!  (We leave it to you to decide 
which is the best value for your money!) 
 
Whilst thinking about communication, have a look too at the notice board at the 
entrance to church.  We have Bet Washbrooke and Carole Dyehouse to thank for 
keeping it so informative and looking so attractive - many thanks to you both! 

John  
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Letter from the 
Bishop of Grantham 

 
 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
On 8th June the RAF 100 baton relay enters the Diocese of Lincoln 
by crossing the Humber Bridge.  During the month of June the 
relay will visit Scampton, Coningsby, Cranwell, Digby, Waddington 
and Lincoln Cathedral.  It will visit 27 Bomber Command airfields 
in the county and also the new International Bomber Command 
Centre and memorial.  The length of time that the relay will spend 
in Lincolnshire indicates how important the RAF has been and is to 
our county and region.   
 
I am quite moved by the idea of the relay.  It is to be run entirely by volunteers, all of whom 
have a connection to the RAF.  This in itself will demonstrate how deeply the service has 
influenced the life and the landscape of Lincoln.  aƻǊŜƻǾŜǊΣ ǿƘŜƴ L ǎŀȅ ΨǊǳƴΩΣ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ 
baton will also be carried for part of its journey on horseback, by boat and by parachute;  
ingenuity is to be involved.  Finally, every baton carrier will have to complete their own 
challenge:  they will be given just a start point and an end point for their leg, which means 
that they will have to work out the route for themselves as a piece of orienteering. 
 
Here is a participative, collaborative event, which also draws on individual energy, courage 
and ingenuity, all with a shared purpose: to give thanks for the contribution of the RAF to the 
protection of the nation and the pursuit of peace, and to root that work in the soil of the 
past so that it may continue to flourish whatever the future might bring. 
 
Society depends upon participation, collaboration and individual effort.  In every generation, 
people have to pick up the baton of the past and carry it through the present into the future. 
 
It is the same with faith:  it is a great joy for the Christian to be given the flame of faith that 
Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘŜƴŘŜŘ ōȅ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΣ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƭŀƳŜ ǘƻ ōǳǊƴ ƛƴ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƻǿƴ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
ƻƴŜΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘ ǇŜǊƘŀǇs to kindle new faith in others. 
 
In greater Lincolnshire we stand on the shoulders of generations of people who have prayed 
to God, cared for their neighbours and shared the story of Jesus with those who would 
follow in their footsteps.  The baton of faith ς the flame of faith ς has been carried with care 
and love, ingenuity and effort, since the first missionaries came to this part of England many 
centuries ago. 
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As during this month of June we may share in the RAF 100 relay, either as spectators or 
participants, I hope that what we witness in this event may also strengthen our life of faith, 
and encourage us as we each carry the baton and flame that every Christian was given when 
we were baptised. 
 
My prayers are with those who serve in the RAF today, those who have served in the RAF in 
the past, and with all who worship and serve in our congregations and parishes ς thank you ς 
and may you take heart from these words in the Letter to the Hebrews: 
 
Ψ¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜΣ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘŜŘ ōȅ ǎƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀ ŎƭƻǳŘ ƻŦ witnesses, let us also lay aside 
every weight and the sin that clings so closely, and let us run with perseverance the race that 
is set before us, looking to Jesus the pioneer and perfecter of our faith, who for the sake of 
the joy that was set before him endured the cross, disregarding its shame, and has taken his 
ǎŜŀǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƘǊƻƴŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΩΦ όмнΥмς2, NRSV) 
 
With every blessing, 
 

Bishop Nicholas  

 

 
 
 

¶ How it was then 
 
You may find the extracts of the following page from the February 1958 issue of "News" 
(the predecessor of Priory News) interesting. The Vicar of the time was Revd Urien Evans. 
 
Do you remember when there were 240 pence to the pound?  And hands up those of you 
who find one service on Sunday is quite sufficient, thank you!  It's the subject  of the Vicar's 
letter which intrigues me though - it would appear that little changes!  (Except, perhaps, 
the cost of visiting a public loo - if you can find one!)   
 
(I apologise for the 'tilt' and quality of print but without re-typing it, which would have 
spoiled the effect, there was little I could do.) 
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